
Representative Paul Holvey and Members of the Business and Labor House 2021

Thank you for this opportunity to support HB 3031 that reaffirms ORS 342.610 which declares teachers who work on-call to be part 
of the educational staff in Oregon schools.  

Even though outsourced, we are governed in the buildings and on-line by the school administrative staff.  Staff teachers direct the 
day's class content.  We provide the continuum in our students' education, that they may be well prepared to move forward in their 
learning.  We are certified professionals, who interact with school personnel.  We maintain professional development and renew our 
licenses on schedule.

We are, in fact, teachers in our school districts.

Again, thank you for your consideration.

Elizabeth J LaRocque,
Oregon constituent for David Gomberg,
Teacher-On-Call Lincoln County School District,
Long-standing member and Past-President Oregon Substitute Teachers Association


